Ewshot Riding Club Committee Meeting Minutes - 16th August 2020

Meeting held at Ewshot Riding Club Grounds. Meeting opened 12:30.

Present:

Anne Watkin - Chairperson & ShowCross Captain

Dave Watkin - Treasurer

Tony Boman - Secretary & Webmaster

Jessie Alcroft - Show Jumping Captain & Camps

Kate Dineen - Dressage Captain

Raychell Langan - Showing Captain

Laura Watkin - Training & Course Management

Carl Titchmarsh - Health & Safety Officer

Apologies:

Linda Boman - Membership Secretary

Discussion points:

- HSBC Bank Account It was felt it was a good time to modernise the bank account to include online banking facilities. With the bank access problems caused by Covid-19 and with some committee members moving further afield, this will make account management easier. A vote was taken and the motion was unanimously carried.
- 2. Showcross 11th October 2020. Entries by 8th October. Maximum 10 entries per class. Class start times will be advertised when all entries received. Class start times will allow time for previous class entrants to clear the site before next entrants are on site to allow social distancing rules to be followed. Setup of show jumps will be left from previous weekend's clear round jumping.
- 3. Dressage 20th September 2020. Previous Covid-19 rules followed, but possibly adjusted if government rules change.
- 4. Clear Rounds 6th September 2020, 4th October 2020, 1st November 2020. Previous Covid-19 rules followed, but possibly adjusted if government rules change.
- 5. Prix Caprilli 13th September 2020. Covid-19 rules to be documented but will probably follow the club dressage rules.

- 6. Show Jumping 15th November 2020. Covid-19 rules to be documented but will probably follow the club dressage rules.
- 7. Christmas Gymkhana 6th December 2020. Although we are putting this in the calendar, we will need to discuss Covid-19 rules and depending on the government rules in place at the time, will determine if and how we run this event.
- 8. There will be no end of year awards this year due to limited number of events held this year.
- 9. The amount of £976 was transferred from the PayPal account to the club HSBC bank account.
- 10. Camp Jessie Alcroft to rebook
- 11. Dressage form needs modification to make it clear that only email entries will be accepted. Any sent via another method will be rejected.
- 12. The Chairperson and Treasurer confirmed their intention to move to a new house a considerable distance from the club. This will mean that they will not be able to attend all events and event setup. They will initially continue to carry out their club committee positions. Rosettes will be given to the relevant event captains and may look at possible ordering/delivery changes. Due to the reduction in committee members available to help with events, it will be important to consider the recruitment of new committee members.

Meeting closed 13:30.